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DISPOSITION: MOTIONS FOR ADDITIONAL PROTECTION
CONDITIONALLY GRANTED

On October 23, 2007, PacifiCorp filed a motion seeking additional protection
as provided for under paragraph 16 of the General Protective Order issued in this docket.
See Order No. 06-444.1 Specifically, PacifiCorp asks for a Special Protective Order (SPO)
be issued to govern the disclosure of Non-Public information submitted by PacifiCorp as
part of a justification memorandum supporting an amendment of its 2012 request for
proposals for base load resources (2012 RFP).

On October 26, 2007, PacifiCorp filed a revised motion to expand its original
request. Specifically, PacifiCorp now seeks an SPO to govern the commercially sensitive
information contained in the memorandum supporting an amendment of its 2012 RFP, as
well as other, highly sensitive, non-public information submitted by parties and the Oregon
Independent Evaluator (Oregon IE) in this proceeding related to the 2012 RFP.

Background

PacifiCorp made filings in Oregon and Utah seeking regulatory approval of
its 2012 RFP. Although this Commission denied the company’s request, the Public Service
Commission of Utah (Utah PSC) approved it, and PacifiCorp submitted the RFP to the
market earlier this year. Since that time, the company, with input from others, has been
evaluating the bids to ensure they comply with the terms and requirements established in the
RFP.

Recently, PacifiCorp has filed a motion with the Utah PSC requesting an
amendment to the 2012 RFP to ensure that the process remains fair and reasonable, and
meets requirement of Utah law. In support of its motion, PacifiCorp submitted a highly
confidential justification memorandum containing commercially sensitive, non-public

1 This is the second request seeking additional protection under paragraph 16 of the General Protective Order.
In Order No. 06-585, I granted the Public Utility Commission of Oregon Staff’s (Staff’s) request for additional
protection to govern the disclosure of confidential information submitted by persons responding to the
Commission’s Request for Proposals for an Independent Evaluator. That Special Protective Order is unrelated to
PacifiCorp’s current request for additional protection.










